
Monroe County CIB

Constituent Meeting hosted by Bloomington City Councilmember Sydney 
Zulich and Capital Improvements Board President John Whikehart



History

Current Convention Center

● Opened in 1991

● 40,000 sq ft

● 24,000 sq ft of 

Available Meeting 

Space

Events

● Currently about 460 

events are held at 

the Convention 

Center

● 70% are local, 30% 

are out of town

Problems

● Size

● Room Availability

● Turning away 

potential visitors



Funding

2017

Food and Beverage Tax

Monroe County Council 
voted to impose the 1% food 
and beverage tax, which has 
been collected since that 
time. 

2019

Advisory Board

Attempts at an advisory 
board to manage 
construction ended 
prematurely due to a lack of 
agreement between the city 
and county as to way 
forward, and the pandemic 
in 2020 halted further 
conversations.

2023

Creation of CIB

The county created a 
bi-partisan, neutral Capital 
Improvements Board. City 
and county elected bodies 
appointed representatives, 
and the city and county 
worked collaboratively to 
create the terms of an 
interlocal agreement related 
to design and construction.

*There is legal a requirement for this money to be used for the Convention Center and other related economic development projects. 



Capital Improvements Board

John Whikehart, President
Appointed by: Monroe County 

Commissioners

Doug Bruce, Vice President
Appointed by: Bloomington City 

Council

Eric Spoonmore, Treasurer
Appointed by: Monroe County 

Council

Jay Baer
Appointed by: Mayor of 

Bloomington

Joyce Poling
Appointed by: Monroe County 

Commissioners

James Silberstein
Appointed by: CIB Members

Adam Theis
Appointed by: Mayor of 

Bloomington



Budget Approval

City Council

Initial Approval

On a yearly basis, the CIB 
brings their budget to City 
Council to pass legislation 
asking FABTAC for a 
recommendation on the use 
of money raised from the 
food and beverage tax

FABTAC

Food and Beverage Tax 
Advisory Commission

FABTAC makes a 
recommendation on the use 
of funds, and sends the CIB’s 
budget back to City Council.

City Council

Final Approval

City Council is responsible 
for final approval of the 
CIB’s yearly budget and any 
subsequent appropriations



The team
CEO

Wendy Writer

Dir. of Sales

Ronny Reader

North America Lead

Perry Presenter

Asia Lead

Vinny Viewer

Europe Lead

Molly Maker

Dir. of Engineering

Abby Author

Front End Lead

Casey Creator

Back End Lead

Berry Books



New Convention Center

Goal

Boost economy by 
supporting local 
businesses with 
Sunday through 

Thursday crowds and 
creating more jobs in 

construction and 
hospitality

Size

● 40,000 square feet 

of the current 

Convention Center 

will be remodeled

● 60,000 square feet 

will be constructed 

East of the current 

space

Economic Impact

- 600 jobs in 
construction and 
500 new jobs in the 
hotel/hospitality 
industry

- $9M in increased 
visitor spending

- $13M-$18M in 
increased indirect 
revenue in various 
taxes and support 
jobs

























Want to Give 
Input?

Community Informational 
and Input Meeting

Monday, September 16, 2024

6:00 PM  7:30 PM

Monroe County Convention Center



Want to Stay 
Informed?

CIB Website

City Council 
Construction 
Suggestions

https://www.monroecib.com/
https://bsquarebulletin.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/2024-06-05-Letter-to-CIB-Version-3.pdf
https://bsquarebulletin.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/2024-06-05-Letter-to-CIB-Version-3.pdf
https://bsquarebulletin.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/2024-06-05-Letter-to-CIB-Version-3.pdf


Questions?


